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Se 
by Gina Guido 

There has been some recent 
student controversy concern
ing the dormitory room 
search policy. 

One of the concerns ~s 

whether or not students 
should be present during the 
search. 

Carol Allen, associate 
dean of students, said stu
dents do not have to be 
present when the _rooms are 
being searched, but there 
has to be a witness and only 
the administrative staff can 
search. 

However, staff members 
(resident directors and 
resident assistants) are not 
allowed to open drawers or 
closets or search personal 
possessions in a student 
room without a search war
rant or without presence of 
an officer of the law, ac
cording to an information 
sheet entitled "Information 
Regarding Entering Student 
Rooms," which every student 
rece~ves. 

Another of 
concerns ~s 

the students 1 

whe·ther the 
resident directo~ is allowed 
to let ~ student into 
another's room 

According to the room 
search policy, a resident 

c li 
director will not be allowed 
to open a locked dormitory 
room for the student who 
does not live there unless 
she gets verbal permission 
from the student whose room 
it is. 

The other reasons why 
rooms can be entered with 
the student present are ~n 

s I r s, I 
by Katrina Hogentogler 

Many students at Centenary 
recipients of 
scholarships. 

were based on 

were recent 
presidential 
The awards 
academic achievement or 
leadership. 

All recipients were 
honored at a dinner at 
college president Dr. 
Charles Dick's home March 
18. The evening also in
cluded a tour of his home. 

Presidential leaders are 
Barbara Berry, Karen Blum, 
Althea Bramwell, Margaret 
Chappelle, Donna Collier, 
Gwendolyn Fears, Katrina 
Hogentogler, Laurie Rosko, 
Jeapine Moran, Diane Olcott, 
Gretchen Plender, Wendy 
Schmutz, Lorie Tangolics, 
Rosemary VanDusen and Mary 
Sue Wines. 

3 1 198Z 

Volume 8 

l 
cases of emergency such as 
fire or water or electrical 
problems and others listed 
on the information sheet. 

This information sheet 
also explains that ma~n

tenance personnel may enter 
students rooms to perform 
work or repairs requested by 
the student or resident di
rector. 

rs 
Presidential scholares are 

Lynn Bonstra, Nancy Brown, 
Denise Chouinard, Debra 
Clark, Elaine Cranstoun, 
Veronique Gibeau, Terry 
Harris, JoAnn Heckman, 
Carolyn Kendall, Maribeth 
McDonald, Lisann Misurella, 
Diane Mitchell, Jacqueline 
Nunn, Helen Oldweiler, Jo
anne Olmsted, Mary Saver, 
Terri Smith, Cynthia Swin
dells, Robin Taylor, Karen 
Vanderhoof, Susan Vernatter 
and Sally Mason. 

Students receiving these 
awards were nominated by 
their advisers and faculty 
members. All students nomi
nated were sophomores, who 
in order to rece~ve the 
scholarship, must be re
turning to Centenary for 
their junior and sen~or 

years. 
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by Kim Edwards 

(Campus Comments is a new 
C.C. Quill column. Each ad
dition, members of the col
lege community will be asked 
to speak out on a current 
issue). 

Although the Sunken Lounge 
seems like a practical place 
to display the artwork of 
Centenary students, there is 
also the very real, cruel 
possibility of its abuse to 
consider. 

When an artist consents to 
show her work in the lounge, 
she entrusts the entire 
school body and its visitors 
with the care and protection 
of her piece. 

What happens when the art
work that has be~n careful
ly prepared by the student 
disappears? 

I can as sure you that the 
artist becomes profoundly 

---·5 

Do you use the library? 
Why or why not? 

Ann McDaniel: "I use the 
library sometimes, when I 
have to study for tests and 
when it's noisy in my room. u 

disturbed. The artist, most 
likely, has devoted much 
time and effort to her work, 
and created what could be a 
meaningful and important 
piece for her portfolio. It 
is very likely this work 
could never be recreated. 

The artist can only ask 
people to identify with her 
situation in·· the hope that 
injustice will be avoided, 
for if the display in the 
lounge 1s abused, the 
artists will only· become 
reluctant to show their work 
and there will no longer be 
any display. 

--Lyndall E.A. Ia%marzyk 
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Karen Blum (sophomore, Clif
ton Park, NY): "They don't 
have a lot of material I 
need." 

Jean Walsh (freshman, Mana
squan, NJ): "I use the li
brary when I have to do re
ports. I also take out books 
and magazines just- to read." 

Eva Cook (freshman, Phila
delphia, Pa .. ): "I use the 
library because it's a quiet 
place to study.n 
Jean Amet (freshman, Col
lingswood, NJ): "I use the 
library for term papers and 
the ERIC s stem. 11 

Storme Guarldi (freshman, 
Lebanon, NH): "I use the 
library because I have to. 
It's called brute force." 
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by Laurie Brockelbank 
Equine Student in England 

As I write this, it is the 
eve of the half-way mark of 
our England experience. I am 
not sure if the feeling I 
have is good, bad or just 
disbelief. 

It seems like we have been 
here, a part of our families 
and of the Moat House group, 
for much longer than 6 1/2. 
weeks. Yet, it seems like 
last week that we all met at 
JFK to fly over. 

Our days at Moat are long, 
exhausting and fulfilling. 
We are allowed one hour 1.n 
the morning to muck or 
"skip" our stalls, groom or 
"strap" our horses, tack up 
with "numnahs" under the 
saddle, and be ready for the 
first of the daily lessons. 

Muriel Ambler, director of 
Moat, and Julie Cuthbert, 
head instructress, are most 
often our teachers and oc
casionally an outside BHS 
instructor will teach. 

Each day we ride in dif
ferent groups of different 
horses. The horses range 
from the Thelwell ponies 
living in the fields to for
mer advanced three-day event 
horses. 

We all get a chance to ex
perience all kinds. The all
time best match was 5'8" Sue 
Baer on 10-hand Charlie pony 
with a close second of lit
tle Lisa Myers on 17-hand 
Helen of Troy, who is fondly 
known as "Mama Moose." 

The regular routine is 
broken up by occasional gal
lops through the forest. I 
do mean gallops too! Zeff, 
Nancy, Barb, Adrianne and 
myself all returned black 

with mud after a "quick can
ter" with Julie last week. 
Americans cannot appre_ciate 
mud until they visit Eng
land. 

The social life is limited 
to the four pubs in Gran
brook, all of which close at 
11 p.m. The Prince of Wales 
has become the favorite with 
its small pooJ table, York
shire Bitter and Hofmeister 
Lager. 

Many of -us have spe11t at 
least a day in London. What 
a place to visit--so much to 
see and do. The transporta
tion systems are excellent 
and bed and breakfast places 
are inexpensive and easily 
found. 

On one occasion, Leigh 
Ann, Sue, their British mom 
and myself dressed up for 
tea at the Ritz Hotel. 
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George Burns was there as 

well as other rich and fa
mous people. We tried not to 
look out of place, but I 
think our wide open mouths 
and wandering eyes gave us 
away. 

Laura and Donna had an 
exciting and expensive 
weekend in Paris recently. 
They had not realized how 
the French money worked 
until they figured their 
70-franc banana split cost 
them $14. 

They both report that 
Paris is beautiful and well 
worth the time and money 
spent. 

We all 
home, but 
toward our 

,advantage 
roffered in 

m1.ss everyone at 
are working hard 
exams and taking 

of everything 
Europe. 
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ile 
by Kim Edwards 

After more than five years 
of music education, Rosalind 
Powell is an assistant pro
fessor of music at Centen
ary. 

Mrs. Powell attended Ober
lin Conservatory in Ohio, 
where she received her 
bachelor's degree in music, 
and at University of Illi
nois, where she received her 
master's degree. 

To continue her education, 
she has also taken classes 
at Kean College, Westminster 
Choir College and Upstate 
Medical Center. 

Mrs. Powell is one of two 
faculty members in the music 
department. 

l i 
She teaches courses in 

mus1.c education, music ap
preciation, music funda
mentals and American music. 
She also gives private voice 
lessons. 

"Art song 1.s my primary 
category of music," said 
Mrs. Powell. "It is written 
for a trained singer. The 
piano part is independant of 
the voice part and the text 
is usually sophisticated 
poetry." 

"Unlike opera music, art 
song is sung in concert form 
and not on stage," she 
added. 

On May 10 at 8 p.m. in the 
Little Theater, Mrs. Powell 
and three other people will 
perform at the Spring Choral 

ll 
Concert given by the Centen
ary Singers. 

The quartet will include 
Mrs. Powell, Patricia Rug
gles, a former Centenary 
music student, Walter Up
dyke, director of the 
Washington Men and Boys 
Chorus , and the Rev. James 
O'Connell, pastor of the 
Pottersville Reformed 
Church. 

Dr. Kenneth Po~ll, dean 
of the college, and Neal 
Allen, a piano teacher from 
Califon, will accompany. 

The group will sing selec
tions from Brahms Love Song 
Waltz's. 

Mrs. Powell advised pro
spective singers to "plan to 
practice a lot and be very 
healthy people." 

BOX 316 NORTHRIDGE, CALIFORNIA 91328 
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<C) Edward Julius Collegiate CW78-l 

ACROSS 
1- of the law 
8 Easily bent 

15 City near Los 
Angeles 

16 Capital of Burma 
17- bread 
18 Burning fragrance 
19 Film comedian 

Charlie -
20 Relative of jeans 
22 Financial grace 

period 
24 Large letters, for 

short 
28 Subject of Kilmer 

poem 
29 Crosby and cherry 
34 Earhart, for one 
36 City near Chicago 
37 Pacific inlet 

(3 wds.) 
39 Regard highly 
40 Create a closed 

shop 
41 Mythical carrier 
42 Thin Man's pooch 
43 Belgian river 
44 Ship parts 
46 Procession 

51 Not suitable 
56 Church attendees 
57 One of the con-

quistadors 
59 Drum sound 
60 Subject of Newton's 

first law 
61 Attractive 
62 Sink 

23 Coach Hank -
24 Examines before 

robbing 
25 Pirate's word 
26 Car or horse 
27 More to Nader's 

1 i king 
29 Gap: Sp. 
30 Literary twist 
31 Ora pro -
32 Rub lightly in 

DOWN passing 
1 Secular 33 Spokesperson 
2 Prefix: at right 35 "Star -" 

angles 36 Kind of flu 
3 Sports organization 38 Fearless 
4 Liquid measures 42 "- of ·Honey" 

(abbr.) 44 "Go away!" 
5 Parting word 45 Aspects of 
6 Narrow inlet clothing 
7 Type of orange 46 Give a darn 
8 Mark Twain 47 "An apple - ... " 

character 48 Word in campaign 
9 Actress Hope - poster 

10 Victim of 57-Across 49 Parseghian, et al. 
11 Ripening agent 50 Mother of Apollo 
12 Study, with "up" 52 Certain fed 
13 Emulate Charlie 53 Comedian Johnson 

Brown 54 School chief (abbr.) 
14 Chemical endings 55 Frog 
21 Kind of absence 58 Suffix for hero 

Answers on page 10 
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The classic Neil Simon 
comedy, '!I Ought to be in 
Pictures," will be presented 
March 31 to April 3 by the 
Centenary Performing :A.rts 
Guild. 

The play 1s directed by 
William Goeckeler, with 
scenery and lighting by Sue 
Barr and costumes by Terri 
Lynch. 

This play ran on Broadway 
two years ago and concerns a 
daughter and her writer 
father seeing each other for 
the first time in years. 

The trial of that first 
meeting and the understand
ing and help they give each 
other form the heart of the 
play. 

Key roles are played by 
Centenary students Elizabeth 

Camp u ele 

by Kathy Conley 

"Due to an insufficient 
amount of time, the election 
procedures for this year 
will be changed for the 
April 1 campus elect ions," 
said Kate Lenig, president 
of the Student Senate. 

The offices to be voted 
for are the newly formed 
Student Government Associ
ation Executive Board, the 
Board of Trustees repre
sentative, the student rep
resentative to the Alumnae 
Executive Board and pres i
dent of the Judicial Com
mittee. 

All petitions must have 
been in by March 26 to 
qualify. 

"The original date of the 

e 

Fairbend and Kathy Wagner. 
St.arring as the father is 

guest artist Dennis Parlato, 
who has appeared in the 
Broadway company of "Chorus 
Line," and who played 
Rooster in the National 
Company of "Annie." 

He most recently appeared 
as Orlando in the Berkely 
(Calif.). product ion of "As 
You Like It." 

Neil Simon, America's 
leading writer of comedy, 
has also written such memor
able plays as "The Odd Coup
le," "The Goodbye Girl," and 
"Chapter Two." 

There will be 
performances, 
through Saturday, 
at 8 p • m. , with 
matinee on Friday. 

t ion 

four night 
Wednesday 
beginning 
a 2 p.m. 

election was to be 
26," said Lenig, "but 
later election date) 

March 
(the 
will 

enable students who are 
eliminated in the April 1 
elect ions to run again for 
another office." 

Prior to the elect ions, a 
committee of three. students 
--Sandee McFadden, Lorie 
Rosko and Gwen Fears--was 
appointed by the Student 
Senate to set up a "Meet the 
Candidates Convention, 11 said 
Lenig, but dates are tenta
tive. 

An elect ion dinner and 
cocktail party will be held 
for those elected to the ex
ecutive board. Induction 
will take place at the din
ner to be held April 22. 
Former officers will also 
attend to receive awards. 

s 

March 31, 1982/C.C. Quill--5 

t t 

The Centenary Performing 
Arts Guild Box Office 1s 
open 2 p.m. to 5 p.m. week
days and two hours prior to 
each performance. For more 
information, call 852-1400, 
~xt. 348. 

Centenary students are 
admitted free of charge. 

MUSICAL AUDITIONS 

Vocal and movement audi
t ions for next year's mus 1-
cal will be held April 22 at 
7 p.m. in the Ferry Recital 
Hall. 

Those interested should 
bring their own vocal ma
terial. An accompanist will 
)e provided. For more infor
mation, contact the Arts 
Guild at ext. 203. 

Dr. Charles H. Dick, 
pre~ident of the college, 
Abbie Rutledge, dean of stu
dents, Joanne Wertz, direc
tor of student act1v1t1es, 
and Lenig will be there to 
welcome them. Other induc
tions will be held at an 
open Senate meeting in the 
fall. 

Members of Senate will be 
posting new schedules in 
strategic places around cam
pus. For more information, 
contact Lenig, Nikki Bogner, 
Senate secretary or Erica 
Hontz, Senate treasurer. 

A tentative open Senate 
meeting has been set for 
April 21 to talk with James 
E. Pegg, financial aid offi
cer about budget standings. 
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by Katrina Hogentogler 

Once again, the Centenary 
riding team arose early in 
the morning for the first 
spring Intercollegiate show 
hosted by Princeton Univer
sity March 18. Eighteen 
colleges competed 1n the 
show. 

Centenary's riders did 
well, and at the outcome of 
the show, Centenary was on 
top as high point college. 
It was a close call with 
Princeton only one point 
behind--24 to 25. 

I a i r in1str 
by Katrina Hogentogler 

- John Blair, a well-known 
authority in the horse in
dustry, was the clinician at 
a . clinic held recently at 
Centenary's Finisterre Farm. 

The Equine Department ar
ranges a clinic once a month 
with professionals outside 
of the school. This provides 
the students with a differ
ent type of instruction. 

I 

by Gwendolyn Fears 
Alumnae Student 
Representative 

mn 

On Nov. 14, 1981, the 
Alumnae Association hosted a 
luncheon for rec1p1ents of 
the 1981-82 Alumnae Scholar
ships. 

Approximately $70,431.40 
was awarded to 71 returning 
Centenary students. 

Funds for the endowments 

s 

Among firs·t place winners 
were Dawn Evans, Wende Whit
aker, Jessica Wit.kowski, 
Maryann Furtak, Wendie Keil, 
Suzanne McGovern, Mary Ar
vant ides, Jenny Forbes, 
Trina Hogentogler and Debra 
Leutz. 

Second and third place win 
winners included Carolyn 
Zierk, Heather Hill, Debbie 
Genader, Barb Berry, Lisa 
Burkarth, Wendy Murphy, Dale 
Buchaiter, Sharon Caruso, 
Suzie Hill, Laurie Langner, 
Tacy Arndt, Lisa Comeford 
and Eri Lyman. 

Ill 

r 1 t 

Other riders who did well 
were Cathy Luckstone, Roz 
Aman, Carolyn Collins, 
Michele Voorhees, Lisa 
Terciera and Kathy deVries. 

Two intercollegiate shows 
remain this season. One will 
be hosted by Rutgers Univer
sity and the other will be 
sponsored by the University 
of Maryland and Penn State. 

"Centenary is hoping to do 
we 11 at these . two shows and 
send as many riders as pos
sible to regional s and then 
on to nationals," said Meg 
Flemming, an equine studies 
instructor. 

cts at isterr I i 
Ill 

I 

At the clinic, 25 students 
were divided into groups by 
their riding ability. Each 
of the four groups contained 
five or six riders. The stu
dents rode for two hours 
with instruction on the flat 
or over the fences. 

Every 
different 
1 iefs as 
should be 

professional has 
theories and be
to how a horse 

ridden. The Equine 

were raised through the 
annual phonathon sponsored 
by the Alumnae Executive 
Board. 

This year's goal is 
$75,000--the most ambitious 
goal ever. 

Students who will receive 
the scholarships for the 
1982-83 school year will be 
selected on the basis of 
their cumulative grade point 

Department tries to expose 
its students to as much di
vers it y in riding as po s s i
ble. 

The outcome of the clinics 
1s not only beneficial to 
the students, but for the 
instructors as well. New 
techniques can always be 
applied and one professional 
can learn from another. 

As Blair said, "You never 
stop learning." 

i I a 

average, which must be 2.5 
or better. 

Students must also show a 
need for the scholarships 
and have an interview with 
the Alumnae board members. 

Students who are inter
ested in becoming prospec
tive recipients should con
tact Jim Pegg in the Finan
e ial Aid Office for an ap
plication and further 1n
formation. 
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und~feated Ba • 1nton sta 

Centenary's varsity bad
minton team completed its 
season with a 3-Q record, 
and extended its winning 
streak to 73 straight games 
s1nce 1967. 

The Centenary team faced 
Cedar Crest College in its 
opener and won 4-1. The 
second match was against 
Moravian .College, and again, 
the team was victorious by 
edging the opponent 3-2. 

The third and final match 
of the season was against 
Western Connecticut State 
College and Centenary won 
decisively 7-2. 

According to Abbie Rut
ledge, varsity coach, "This 
year's team had Marianne 
Reed and Beth ~errault as 
the only returning varsity 
players, so we had to re
build the rest of our team." 

Rutledge also said there 
were three students--Karen 
Vanderhoof, Mary Jane Fac
e ipont i and Wendy Schmutz-
who had never played bad
minton before and whose per
formances she was extremely 
pleased with. 

"I didn't think we could 
win all of our matches this 
year since we had so many 
newcomers," Rutledge said. 

The team cons is ted of ten 
players. There were two dou
bles teams and six singles 
players. 

Other team members were 
Sue Squibb, Tracy Lichter
mann, Eva Cook, Sue Tegen 
and Kelly Simmons. 

Rutledge said that she 
looks forward to next year's 
t earn and hopes to keep the 
winning streak alive. 

Adding three wins and no losses to its record this season, 
the Centenary Varsity Badminton Team remains unbeaten since 
1967. Team members from left to right first row are Karen 
Vanderhoof, Mary Jane Facciponti, Beth Perreault and Eva 
Cook; second row, Sue Tegen, Tracy Lichtermann, Wendy 
Schmutz and Kelly Simmons; and third row, Marianne Reed and 
Sue Squibb .. 

Continued from page 8 

such diversified areas as 
equine studies, fashion mer
chandising, radio/television 
journalism and computer 
science. These classes re~ 

fleet the school's pro-ca
reer philosophy. 

Other changes at Centenary 
include rules concerning al
cohol and male guests. 

"There was absolutely no 

s t 
drinking allowed on campus, 
and boys never got past the 
Front Parlors," said Mrs. 
McNeel. "There was no such 
thing as 'over nights' ! " 

The rules now allow drink
ing in the dormitories and 
in the college pub. Male 
guests are allowed to visit 
the dormitories and stay 
over night, in accordance 
with college policy. 
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Below are the results to the poll that appeared 1n the last 
issue of the C.C. Quill: 

Do 
42 
25 
8 

you answer polls? 
perc~nt answered yes 

VI IV no 
only those that directly affect me 

Does the length of a poll determine whether or not you will 

answer it? 
25 percent answered yes 
66 " " no 
8 " " that it depends on the subject of the 
poll and the amount of time available 

How have you been poll~d? 
100 percent had been polled in some manner; of these: 

. 42 II " " " by a door-to-door polltake'r 

75 " " II II through the mail 
50 II " II " over the phone 

25 " answered 11other," having been polled through a 

magazine 

Will you answer games, contests and freebies advertised 1n 

magazines, on television or through the mail? 
0 will answer all polls 
0 " " only those offering money 
67 percent will answer only when under no obligation 
33 " " 11 11 

" they have nothing better 
to do 

Do you throw out junk mail (games, contests and freebies) 
17 percent gave no answer 
66 " answered "sometimes" 
17 " answered "nevern 

Have you taken the famous "Pepsi Challenge"? 
17 percent had 
50 u had not 
33 " had not, but would if offered the opportunity 

Will you answer advertisements offering free meals, 
exercise courses, speed reading lessons, etc.? 
8 percent answered yes 
25 " " no 
8 " would answer only if the freebie was close by 

59 " " 11 11 
" directly interested in what 

was offered 

Have you ever won a contest advertised 1n 
television or through the mail? 
33 percent had won a contest 

a magazine, 

6 7 " " never won a contest 
Continued on page 10 

on 
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by Lynne Mazar 

Girls at Centenary College 
are looking for husbands and 
the school will teach them 
to be sucessful once they 
have found one. 

Those ideas were true 1n 
1938. Since then, the 
school's ideas as well as 
~ 

the students' , have changed 
a great deal. 

"Ninety percent of the 
girls hoped to get married. 
That was their ideal," said 
Alice McNeel, a 1938 grad
uate of Centenary. 

Antoinette Pool, another 
alumnae, explained that-
girls were not career-ori
ented then. Classes--sewing, 
home economics, literature, 
art and secretarial sciences 
--reflected that. 

Centenary was concerned 
with "providing a good so
cial background for its stu
dents," said Mrs. Pool. "I 
guess you could call it a 
finishing school, 11 she added 

Mrs. Pool agreed that the 
tra1n1ng at Centenary 
prepared a girl to be a good 
wife and to be "well versed" 
in the areas proper for a 
woman to know about. 

However, Mrs. Pool pointed 
out that some girls trans
ferred to pursue their edu
cation in such areas as bus
iness administration, radio, 
teaching. and for job-s such. 
as airlixre stewardesses. 

At the time, Centenary was 
only a two-year college of
fering an associate of arts 
degree. 

Centenary, now a four-year 
school, offers classes 1n 

Continued on page 7 
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by Andrea Sagosz 
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Courses in the Centenary 
College Coeducational Con
tinuing Education program 
are offered each evening, 
Monday through Friday, from 
6:30 p.m. to 9 p.m. and on 
Saturdays, from 8 a.m. to 1 
p.m. on the Centenary cam
pus. 

This program has been in 
existence since September 
1977. The first male gradu
ated from Centenary through 
this program in May 1981, 
according to Judy Casey of 
the Continuing Education 
department. 

Approximately 20 students, 
ranging in age from 25 to 
45, will graduate this May 
with associate's or bache
lor's. degrees. 

Casey said three of this 
year's graduates will be 
men. 

The main courses that the 
Centenary evening program 
offers are business admini
stration, management, com
puters, accounting and early 
childhood education, accord
ing to the spring semester 
continuing education book
let, available through 
Centenary College. 

A few of the teachers at 
Centenary also teach at 
night, as well as several 
instructors from business 
and accounting firms. 

In format ion on this 
program can be obtained by 
calling the Centenary Col
lege Continuing Education 
Department at 852-1400 ext. 
208. 
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DO YOU USE THE CENTENARY COLLEGE FACILITIES? 

Key for questions 1, 2, 3 and 5: 
rarely--less th~n once every two weeks 
occasionally--about once every two weeks 
fairly often--about once a week 
regularly--at least once or more than once a week 

How often do you use the swimming pool? (Excluding class 
requirements) 

rarely 
--occasionally 
-fairly often 
__ regularly 

How often do you use the library? 
rarely 

--occasionally 
--fairly often 

regularly 

How often do you take books out of the library? 
rarely 

--occasionally 
--fairly often 

regularly 

Of those books, how many do you read for pleasure? 
none 

----less than half 
most 

How often do you use the gymnasium? (excluding class 
requirements) 

rarely 
----occasionally 
--fairly often 

regularly 

How much time per week do you spend in your dormitory 
lounge? 

less than one hour 
--two to five hours 
----six to nine hours 

more than nine hours 

How much time per week do you spend in the Pub? 
____ less than one hour 
__ two to five hours 
____ six to nine hours 

more than nine hours 

Continued on page 10 
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Do you spend time in the Sunken Lounge or Front Parlours? 
(studying, etc .. ) 
__ yes 

no 

Have you ever used the stereo, television or fireplace in 
the Reeves building or the piano in the Front Parlours? 
__ yes 

no 

Do you use the tennis courts, playing fields or grounds 
of the campus for recreation? 
__ yes 

no 

Tell us something about yourself: 

age ____ ~--~~------------------------
year of study 

-------------------------

Please submit your completed poll to PO Box 1026 by April 8 

' 

Continued from page 8 

If yes, what did you win? 
17 percent won money 
25 " " some kind of gift 
17 " answered "other." Gifts included record albums 
and concert, movie or show tickets 

Have you ever answered the "Columbia House 12 Records for a 
Penny" ad? 
42 percent had answered the ad 
58 11 

" not answered the ad 

Who answered the poll? 
75 percent freshmen 
17 " sophomores 
8 n juniors 
0 sen1.ors 

Ages ranged from 17 to 29 years. Majors included fashion 
merchandising, equine studies, education, management and 
computer technology. Students are encouraged to answer 
future polls. A very commendable response was received for 
Poll No. 1, but additional responses would ensure more 
accurate results. 

I 
Waitress--Good tips, good 
salary. Experienced. Apply 
days between 11 a.m. and 6 
p.m. See manager Renee. The 
Way We Were Lounge, Box 225, 
Route 175 East, Asbury, NJ. 

l 

by Paula Leuenberger 

The Almunae Associ at ion 
will present two new awards 
at Commencement this year, 
according to Nancy P affen
dorf, director of Alumnae 
Affairs. 

"The Judith Deacon Tartag
lia Memorial Award has been 
established in memory of the 
former student and alumnae 
president. The award will be 
presented to a student who 
holds an office and exempli
fies the type of dedication 
and leadership qualities 
shown by Judy Tartaglia," 
said Paffendorf. 

Alumnae Honors will also 
be presented for the first 
time this year. 

According to Paffendorf, 
"To be cons ide red for this 
award the student must have 
received an alumna scholar
ship, a grade point average 
of 3.0 or better, have been 
a participant of campus 
activities and made a com
mitment to remain in con
tact with her classmates." 

The winners, chosen by the 
Alumnae Association, will 
rece1.ve a certificate and 
monetary prize of $50. 


